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Good morning. Melody Lane, Coloma — President of COMPAS, Inc.
I’ll be quick and to the point. Ron Briggs, have you ever read Saul Alinsky’s “Rules for Radicals?”

By the tactics you’ve demonstrated, it appears that you have indeed read the Chicago Marxist’s infamous
book. A primary weapon in the Cold War is ridicule. The name of the game is intimidation and the goal is
to malign and eventually burn out civilians who challenge tyrannical abuses of governmental power.
Obama is a prime example.

Yesterday we learned a new word during the Taxpayers Association meeting. It was associated with the
AB 32 forum I attended last month at Union Mine High School.

Factoid: A piece of unverified or inaccurate information that is presented in the press as factual, often
as part of a publicity effort, and that is then accepted as true because of frequent repetition. That sure
sounds like Adolph Hitler’s “Big Lie.”

The primary function of COMPAS is public safety, transparency and accountability. My focus today is
upon RMAC and Environmental Management. I expect that to be properly reflected in the minutes.

For the record, I am the only media contact and authorized spokesperson for COMPAS. My role is
meant to ensure the anonymity of members and shield them from intimidation or acts of retaliation for

whistle blowing.

Meanwhile I’ve taken plenty of “hits” from the River Mafia thugs who’ve employed the bully tactics
outlined in “Rules for Radicals.” This was underscored by a personal phone call I received from
Congressional candidate Col. Michael Babich when he said, “Melody, it is sad and depressing how
dangerous politics has become.”

Apparently rogue reporter Chris Daley is another Briggs-Alinsky protégé who is gaining a reputation for
unscrupulous journalism. For the record, COMPAS will not associate with him.

Contrary to the deceptively misleading charade spearheaded by County staff at the May 13™ RMAC
meeting, the Brown Act does indeed address the content of BOS and RMAC minutes ram-rodded through

the approval process without input from the public:
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“The people, in delegating authority, do not give their public servants the right to decide what is good for
the people to know and what is not good for them to know...Members of the public have broad
constitutional rights to comment on any subject relating to the business of the governmental body.”

It stands to reason the public should scrutinize content and comments be accurately reflected. For the
record the May 13" RMAC minutes were deceptively written and not publicly posted prior to the June
10" meeting. The fraudulent pattern must stop.

During that meeting I asked about the posting for a replacement of Resident Representative Martin
Harris. His notice of resignation was made public in the April 6th edition of the Mtn. Democrat. I’ve
previously entered his letter into the public record along with relevant documents during BOS and RMAC
meetings. However Chairman Bill Dietchman feigned total ignorance of Martin Harris’ resignation.

Just what’s going on here???

Madam Clerk: For the public record, here are copies of Martin Harris’ letter to the editor. Included is the
revamp of a COMPAS news release that was rewritten by a consultant after it was rejected by the Mtn.
Democrat publisher. Despite two meetings about the content, Richard Esposito still did NOT honor his
word to publish our revamped version in a timely manner prior fo the June 8* election.

Follow the red highlights as I read these incriminating excerpts from Mr. Harris’ mocking letter:

I was not party to Ms. Lane’s selection to the River Management Advisory Committee or the
determination rescinding her selection. I did not know who she was until she started to CC me her e-
mail fights with a constituency and ex-friends who apparently thought she was a poor choice as the
private boater representative for RMAC. Apparently there were more nays than yeas; otherwise, Mr.
John Briggs would not have pulled her appointment.

What the Flamenco Dance folks over at COMPAS did not know was I had already sent in my

resignation after the last RMAC meeting.

Mr. Briggs: Apparently the apple doesn’t fall far from the tree. Your unscrupulous role in the RMAC
scandal should have been evident to the public prior to the June 8" election.

A best selling book I suggest you now read is “How Evil Works” by World Net Daily journalist David
Kupelian. It’s about an arising Revolution driven by citizens who demand accountability from their elected

officials.

El Dorado County citizens are on the march against the destructive forces that have undermined the
foundations of our nation. We’re armed with a nuclear weapon called TRUTH empowered by integrity
and conservative Judeo-Christian values. The TRUTH is more than sufficient to annihilate all the “factoid”
missiles launched by County staﬁ' elitist politicians and the toxic media.

County Counsel: Ibelieve you owe the public an explanation. When can COMPAS expect your response
to multiple requests for an investigation into the scandalous RMAC cover-up?

The TRUTH will prevail.
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